September 2024 meeting of the Lancaster Pistol and Rifle Club

Officers present were:

Trent Stepp, Jim Tawney, Jeff Williamsen, Dan Turner, Christopher Chisolm, Frank Vantresca, Brian Cinelli, Brian Geary

Guests applying for membership:

1st Patrick Wersell

2nd

3rd

Voted in as a full member

Of Members Present - 21

Secretary's Report

The reading of last month's minutes was waived and approved.

Copies of the minutes are emailed and are on the website.

Treasurer's Report

Voted on and approved.

Opening Balance \$18,905.08

Expenses \$ 2,181.82 Jr League Ammo, Picnic

Deposits \$ 1,086.10
Closing Balance \$17,809.36
Petty Cash \$ 100.00

Savings/Jr League \$ 1,782.84 Ammo

Vice President report -

There will be a Work Party on one of the following dates: October 12,19 or 26. This Work Party will be to rebuild the 50-foot defensive backstop and also the 50-yard backstop in the rifle range. Also, a barrier wall will be constructed on the left side of the defensive backstop in order to prevent rounds from going toward the houses on the left side of the range. Materials for the repair and construction has been estimated at \$1856 with rental for a bobcat at \$100/day.

Executive Officer report -

Water and targets have been restocked. A total of \$18 taken in. The stools in the rifle house have been moved off the floor onto brackets on the wall. Please replace them onto the brackets, this will keep them from being wet when the rains come and keeping the floor clear.

League Secretary report -

The last Bullseye CMP match will be held the first Saturday on October, the Benchrest matches have finished for the year and the Rimfire league has a shortened season that will finish shortly.

Technical Officers report –

Not present

Chief Security & Safety Officer report -

No orientations were given last month, the 1st time applicant arraigned for one this month.

In the Youth League there were 3 participants that completed the NRA/Winchester Expert classification with possibly one more that has to complete a step.

Special Events Coordinator -

Not Present

Jeff had Club designed hats for sale at \$20 each.

The Picnic will be on Saturday September 28th from 12 to 3pm, all are welcome including friends that are non-members.

All food will be furnished this year by Bob's Barbecue, you don't have to bring anything.

There will be a raffle with tickets at \$10 each, there will be no firearm this year but there are many good items to be had.

Membership Committee report -

1 first time applicant

Old Business:

Currently the Club has 209 members.

We are considering using rubber playground mulch in the backstops, this was raised in the last meeting.

New Business:

We have been approached by a Scout Troop that would like to use the ranges on a Sat/Sun, no date or time has been set. The members seemed agreeable to this.

Member Recognition:

Brian for his work in keeping the range clean and setting up the stools.

Rule Update:

On the rifle range the 50-yard backstop is only to be used for Rimfire until it can be repaired.

50/50 Raffle:

Amount = \$44 Winner=

Lancaster Pistol & Rifle Club Officers for 2024

President - Trent Stepp (614) 578-7350

Vice-President - Jim Tawney (614) 329-8002

Treasurer - Jeff Williamsen (813) 382-2625

Secretary – Dan Turner (740) 964-0046 email: secretary@lprcohio.com

Executive Officer - Bryan Cinelli 412-737-7113

League Secretary - Christopher Chisolm (740) 641-7782

Technical Officer – Caleb Huckins (419) 296-0518

Chief Instructor - Frank Ventresca (614) 837-9791

Special Events - Clarke Lamkins (951) 285-1488

Membership Chairman - Brian Geary (614) 271-1889

NRA #C5851 DCM #24176